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MODEL OF GALLAUDET STATUE ARRIVES 
A bronze casting of the original 

plaster model used by Daniel Chester 
French to design the statue of Thomas 
Hopkins Gallaudet and Alice Cogswell 
arrived on campus this Tuesday. The 
27 inch bronze statue will officially 
be presented to the College by Kelly 
Stevens on Charter Day, April 7. 

In 1965, Mr. Stevens learned that the 
original plaster model was still stored 
in the attic of the American School for 
the Deaf in Hartford. Prior to his 
discovery, Mr. Stevens had been consulted 
by a group of deaf women in Texas who 
had raised funds for a casting of the 
statue to be presented to the Texas 
School for the Deaf. 

Mr. Stevens repaired and restored 
the French model and sent it to Italy 
to be cast for the Texas School. He 
also had a second casting made for him­
self and now a third one for Gallaudet 
College. 

To be permanently kept in the lobby of 
Hall Memorial Building, the statue stands 
on a 2000 pound base cut from Texas gran­
ite. The base has been purchased by the 
Laurent Clerc Cultural Fund of the 
Gallaudet College Alumni Association. 

"ANTIGONE" GOES TO THE KENNEDY CENTER 
The Gallaudet College Theatre has been 

selected to present its production of 
"Antigone" at the American College 
Theatre Festival which will run from 
April 23 through May 5 at the Kennedy 
Center. Gallaudet will give two perfor­
mances on April 24 at 2 p.m. and 7:30 
p.m. in the Eisenhower Theater. 

Tickets are $1.50 for students or for 
faculty or staff accompanying students. 
General admission is $3.00 . The Kennedy 
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Center box office will open April 9. 
For ticket information, call 254-3670. 

AROUND AND ABOUT 
--The Public Service Programs will be 
sponsoring a Family Life Day again this 
year. Approximately 150 persons are 
expected to attend the program on 
May 12 here at the College. 
--Demonstrating their support of ed­
ucation for the handicapped, approxi­
mately 80 Gallaudet students attended 
hearings on the Elementary and Secondary 
School Act which were held last week 
by the Senate Subcommittee on the Handi­
capped. 
--A professor at California State 
College is inviting fellow faculty to 
rent his 18th century summer villa in 
the Italian Alps near Lake Como and 
Switzerland. Write to Professor 
Giovanni Previtali, P.O. Box 323, Cotati, 
California 94928. 
--Videoplay Report recently ran an 
article about the Gallaudet TV Studio 
and its work with captioned programs 
on video cassettes. 

POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
INSTRUCTOR: Department of Mathematics 

"THE MAGIC DOOR" OPENS TO KENDALL SCHOOL 
Sherman Smith, a student at Kendall 

School, and his teacher, Jim McNamara, 
appeared on WMAL-TV recently. The 
children's program "The Magic Door," 
broadcast each weekday from 8:30 to 
9:30 a.m., used a theme of cormnuni­
cations for an entire week, suggesting 
and illustrating many ways in which 
people communicate with each other. 

On Thursday, March 15, one of the 
examples used was manual cormnunication. 



Sherman and Jim answered questions for Miss 
Shelia Thomas and showed how deaf people 
communicate. 

EXHIBIT OF POTTERY AND SCULPTURE AT ARTS 
CENTER 

An exhibit of pottery and sculpture by 
Ted Salazaar opened Monday at the Washburn 
Arts Center. 

The work will be on display in the upper 
gallery daily 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. through 
April 7. 

NSF INTERESTED IN WORK WITH THE HANDICAPPED 
The National Science Foundation is seek­

ing study proposals for the evaluation of 
research on the effectiveness of programs 
for the handicapped. 

Gallaudet faculty, who may be interested 
in submitting a proposal to NSF, should 
contact James Pickett at 474 for further 
information. Deadline is April 20. 

AMONG OURSELVES 
Connie Simmons from Purchasing is at 

Duke University Medical Center for surgery. 
Since Connie will be out for some time, 
Judy Lee will be filling in for her •••. 
Other new faces: Lynne Brady, Cultural 
Affairs Connnittee; Joel Alves, Operations 
and Maintenance; and Susan Grigsby, Demo­
graphic Studies •... Ann Billington will be 
appearing at state associations of the 
deaf conventions this summer in New Mexico, 
Oklahoma, Wisconsin, and Colorado. 

BOX OFFICE OPENS FOR SPRING PLAY 
Tickets for the spring play, "Sign Me 

Alice," written by Gil Eastman, are now 
on sale in the Auditorium box office. 

Box office hours are: March 28-30, 
2-5 p.m.; April 2-7, 2-8 p.m.; April 9-12, 
2-5 p.m.; and April 13-14, 2-8 p.m. 

Four performances will be presented 
on April 6 and 7 and April 13 and 14 at 
8 p.m. in the Auditorium. 

WASHINGTON AT LARGE 
--National Puppet Theatre of Japan will 
give six performances at the Kennedy 
Center from March 29 through April 1. 
For ticket information, phone 254-3370. 
--Senator Hubert Humphrey will deliver 
the keynote address at "New Perspectives 
on the Urban Crisis," a symposium to be 
held at George Washington University on 
March 30. The address will be given at 
1:30 p.m. in the Marvin Student Center 
ballroom at 800 21st Street, N.W. 
--The Department of Speech and Drama of 
the George Washington University will be 
presenting Jean Genet's "The Balcony" 
April 9-14. Performances will be at 8 p.m. 
in the Marvin Theatre. Tickets are $3.00 
for the general public and $1.50 for all 
students with i.d. 
--In cooperation with the University of 
Maryland and Gallaudet College, the 
City of Rockville is sponsoring a visit 
to the National Gallery to see the Im­
pressionist and Post-Impressionist 
paintings on exhibit from Russian galleries. 
The tour will be held on April 12 from 
9:15 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. For more infor­
mation call the Center for Continuing 
Education at 575. 

SNEAK PREVIEWS WANTED 
Between now and April pre-registration, 

faculty are invited to come to the TV 
Studio and put on video tape a brief 
description of the courses they will be 
teaching in the fall. 

The tapes will be shown over the campus 
closed circuit TV system during the day. 

If you would like to help out with 
this project, please see Earl Higgins in 
the TV Studio. 

HAVE NEWS FOR ON THE GREEN???? 
We surely hope so. Just come and see us 

in Chapel Hall or phone 741 or TTY 480. 

JUDY
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